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ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS for the 2022-2023 
season.  
See information in the OTHER SLN 
INFORMATION section of the newsletter for 
advertising opportunities. 
 
BLOCK CAPTAINS WANTED 
See information in the OTHER SLN 
INFORMATION section of the newsletter. 
 
NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT and REVIEW 
COMMITTEE (NDRC) is recruiting Committee 
Members 
See information in the OTHER SLN 
INFORMATION section of the newsletter 
 
 
 
PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
 
To All of South Lakeview, 
 
Happy Spring! As April begins, I see “green” 

pushing through the ground. Even with my many 

years on this planet, it never ceases to amaze me 

that one day everything seems to turn green, all at 

once. Forget those sunbelt states - give me good 

old Chicago and the wonder of the changing 

seasons. 

Our March 11th meeting went quite well. Though 

our keynote speaker, Congressman Mike Quigley, 

was unexpectedly called away, his head of 

community outreach, Yoni Pizer, gave a most 

informative presentation of Cong. Quigley’s 

initiatives that benefit South Lakeview and Chicago. 

And don’t forget to call his office for assistance with 

issues related to the federal government. Last year, 

I was having a problem with Medicare billing and  

.  
 

MEETING INFORMATION  
 

>> TUESDAY- MAY 9, 2023 << 
 

7:00PM SHARP 
Doors open at 6:30PM 

 
At the EVENT CENTER 

ATHENAEUM THEATRE 
2936 N. Southport 

 
Agenda:  
  
1)TO BE ANNOUNCED  
 
2) Election of Officers and Directors     
 

           
 

couldn’t get a straight answer, until Cong. Quigley’s 

office got involved, cut through the red tape and 

resolved the problem. We also heard from Sara 

Butterfield from State Senator Sara Feigenholtz’s 

office. One item that stood out was that Sen. 

Feigenholtz has pushed for funding for license plate 

readers that can lower our crime rate. We finally 

heard from Jack Johanessen from Windfree Solar, 

explaining the process and benefits of installing 

solar panels on your residence. And the South 

Lakeview Neighbors by-laws were approved, 

putting us in line with neighboring community 

organizations. 

 
Ffffover  

         1505 West Oakdale Avenue, Chicago, IL   60657               Web Site: www.slneighbors.org      
          General email: info@slneighbors.org 

                                                                                                       President email: president@slneighbors.org 
BOUNDARIES:  DIVERSEY TO BELMONT - RAVENSWOOD TO RACINE 
Membership Dues (per person) $10.00       September 1 through May 31 

Meetings held at Athenaeum Theatre, 2936 N. Southport every 
 Month (except January, June, July and August) at 7:00 p.m. (Doors open at 6:30 p.m.) 
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April 4th is the mayoral run-off election between 

Paul Vallas and Brandon Johnson. Vote! Vote! 

Vote! Be well-informed so that your choice best 

matches your desires for the city. Both have a 

background in education in Chicago, of special 

interest to me with over 50 years of involvement 

with the Chicago Public Schools. I feel both have 

their positives and both have their question marks. I 

hope that whoever wins can work with the new city 

council to bring all of Chicago together to improve 

the quality of life for all Chicagoans. 

Good luck if you regularly drive on the Kennedy 

Expressway. Just when I thought that the 

completion of the Jayne Byrne interchange 

improved travel times, this 3-year project will result 

in more traffic delays. Allow more time and be 

careful! 

If you can, clean the leaves from the gutters and 

curbs by your residence. Heavy rains turn some of 

our streets into mini lakes. A number of years ago, 

my wife and I were walking home, and two men 

with their pants legs rolled-up were standing in 

water, raking the leaves from the flooded corner at 

George and Southport. It happened to be Alderman 

Waguespack and one of his staff members. That 

was my first direct meeting with our Alderman. 

  

 

South Lakeview Neighbors  
1505 West Oakdale Avenue 

 www.slneighbors.org 
email = info@slneighbors.org 

Officers: 
 Co-President: Bob Blitstein 
 Co-President: Sam Samatas 
 Recording Secretary: Bill Haderlein 
 Treasurer: Geoff Gass 
 Corresponding Secretary: Ed Siverstein 
Directors:                             
    Fionn McManigal      
    Mike Harring 
     
     
Newsletter Articles:                  Bill Haderlein  
Newsletter Editor:  Jeanne Haderlein 
Web-Site Design:                      Ed Siverstein  
Advertising Set-up:                   Ed Silverstein                  

 

Please be vigilant, be careful and be safe. Continue 

to patronize the businesses in South lakeview. No 

meeting in April, see you in May. 

Bob Blitstein 

Co- President 

South Lakeview Neighbors 

 
 
 
SLN Officers and Directors for 2023-2024 
SLN’s Nominating Committee will be meeting in 
April 2023 to come up with a slate for the next 
season. If you are interested in joining the Board of 
a Not-for-Profit Organization that: 
 
1) has been in existence since the 1960’s;  
2) is involved directly with the Alderman on all 

zoning change requests and development 
proposals;   

3) holds regular membership meetings with our 
elected officials;  

4) holds candidate forums, most recently the 
January 2023 Mayoral Candidate Forum 
attended by both Brandon Johnson and Paul 
Vallas (also the 2019 Mayoral Election) and the 
February 2023 New Police District Council 
Candidate Forum attended by all six 
candidates;  

 5) features and promotes new businesses and 
 6) has raised funds for local charities and playlots  
 
send us some background information about 
yourself to our email at: 
 
SLN email address = info@slneighbors.org. 
 
Please note that you must be a member in good 
standing for one year in order to serve on the 
Board. 
 
 
 
 
 
MAY  2023  
MEMBERSHIP MEETING – PREVIEW 
 
As SLN had an extra meeting this year with the 
Special Mayoral Candidate Meeting in January 
2023, we will be taking the month of April off and 
will reconvene for a May 2023 Meeting. 

mailto:info@slneighbors.org
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At the MARCH 2022 MEETING –  
 
Mayoral Run-off Candidates – Drop in 
SLN’s Co-president Sam Samatas worked hard 
contacting and recontacting the Run-off Mayoral 
Candidates Paul Vallas and Brandon Johnson. In 
the end, shortly before the scheduled SLN meeting, 
the candidates had to decline as they had to attend 
a larger forum at UIC.  Both candidates appeared 
at the Special SLN Mayoral Meeting in January. 
With Co-president Bob Blitstein, Sam and Bob were 
still able to toggle together an energetic monthly 
meeting. 
 
 
 
Congressman Mike Quigley 
Congressman Quigley was called back to 
Washington D.C. and could not attend the March 
Meeting. Yoni Pizer, Community Liaison for 
Congressman Quigley, stepped in for Mr. Quigley. 
 
Yoni is familiar to the SLN membership as a 
frequent attendee at monthly SLN membership and 
ZOOM meetings over the last several years as a 
representative for the Congressman’s office. 
 
Yoni began by noting that the Congressman was 
on a boat heading to an undisclosed destination. 
The Congressman is a member of the House 
Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence and 
as a member, he is briefed daily about the threats 
facing our country. 
 
Yoni informed the membership that the 5th District 
has been redrawn and now runs from Navy Pier in 
Chicago northwest to Lake Barrington. The 5th 
District basically follows the Northwest Metra Line 
train route. 40% of the constituents in the 5th District 
are new.   
 
Appropriations Funding 
The deadline for 2023 applications for Community 
Funding Projects appropriations was ending on 
Friday March 17. Yoni said 100% of the 
Congressman’s 2022 appropriation requests were 
successfully funded, but commented that the 
Republican controlled House of Representatives  
has cut this year’s appropriations in ½. 
 
Public Transportation 
Quigley is a member on the T-HUD Committee 
(Transportation, Housing and Urban Development) 
and he and Senator Durbin are working on the 

$350 million funding to extend the Red Line Rapid 
Transit line on the South Side. 
 
Ukraine 
The Congressman is a member of the 
Congressional Ukrainian Caucus. Yoni noted that 
the 5th District has the highest Ukrainian population 
of any Congressional District in the U.S. Quigley 
has met with President Zelensky in Kyiv and 
believes that the Ukrainian battle is a U.S. battle. 
 
Bank Failures 
Yoni addressed the recent bank failures in the 
Silicon Valley stating that these failures are very 
different than the 2008 bank system collapse. The 
banks involved are rather small measured in net 
assets and collapsed due to Silicon Valley tech 
issues, Crypto currency investments and bond 
investment issues. He noted that these bank 
bailouts are not a taxpayer bail-out but paid by fees 
paid by banks pursuant to the Dodd-Frank Act that 
came out of the 2008 failure. He concluded that the 
overall banking industry is strong. 
 
National Debt Ceiling and Default 
Based on a question from the membership, Yoni 
commented that Treasury Secretary Janet Yellen 
indicated that unless the Debt Ceiling is increased, 
the U.S. Government will default by the Summer. 
Yoni commented that a bi-partisan solution is 
required or potentially severe consequences to the 
U.S. economy could occur. 
 
Travel 
Yoni alerted all to check their passports if you are 
traveling abroad in the next year. He stated that the 
State Department is overwhelmed with new and 
renewal passport requests as a result of the 
increased travel due to the easing of Covid-19 
travel restrictions and the pent-up travel demand. If 
your passport is expiring within six months, you 
should get it renewed now. 
 
Post Office issues  
Yoni declared that they just received a Christmas 
card post-marked December 2022. We have all 
experienced erratic postal delivery service. He 
recommends you register your complaints to 
Congressman Quigley’s website so the issues are 
documented. The Congressman is working on 
removing the Head of the USPS, but it is not that 
easy as the USPS serves its Appointed Board of 
Governors and the U.S. President cannot just fire 
him. 
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New Office Location 
Please note that Congressman Quigley’s office has 
moved to 1925 N. Clybourn which is in the same 
building as The Relax the Back Store: 
 
Congressman Mike Quigley 
Office 
1925 N. Clybourn 
773-267-5926 
202-225-5603 (fax) 
Contact by email through his Website at:  
www.quigley.house.gov 
1925 N. Clybourn 
 
 
 
 
 
Update from the Office of State Senator Sara 
Feigenholtz  
Our State Senator sent Samantha Biel from her 
office to give SLN a quick update from the most 
recent General Assembly in Springfield. 
 
Just like Congressman Quigley, the State Senator’s 
District 6 was redrawn and now runs northwest 
from the Hancock Building to about Lawrence and 
Sacramento Avenues.  
 
Electric Vehicle (EV) charging  
State Senator Sara has sponsored the Electric 
Vehicle Charging Act legislation to require new 
single-family homes and multi-unit residential 
buildings to include basic infrastructure for EV 
charging. The legislation is an effort to combat 
climate change, reduce vehicle emissions and 
expand the market for EV’s. 
 
Crime – expressway shooting and stolen vehicles 
Our State Senator obtained $1.4 million in funds for 
the purchase and installation of Automatic License 
Plate Reader (ALPR) technology for the 
Chicagoland area. Samatha gave some short stats 
on the effectiveness of the ALPR’s and distributed 
a letter from Brendan F. Kelly, Director of the Illinois 
State Police. Here are some highlights from that 
letter. 
 
Two years ago, Illinois and the Chicagoland area in 
particular faced a sharp increase in shootings on 
the expressways.  

1) ALRPs capture a visual of vehicle license 
plates and anytime a wanted or suspected 
vehicle is detected by an ALPR, an alert is 

issued and law enforcement are better able 
to locate and track the vehicle. 

2) ALPRs installed on Interstate highways: 
2021-100, 2022-289 to be installed in 2023-
50. 

3) The Illinois State Police also expanded its 
Air Operations Unit. The Air Operations 
enable effective and safer pursuits by 
allowing units on the ground to modify high-
speed pursuits while Air Operations 
continues to track fleeing vehicles from air. 

4) The combination of the ALPRs and Air 
Operations resulted in decreases from 2021 
to 2022 of 264 to 140 for shootings, 119 to 
60 for injuries and 24 to 3 for deaths. Traffic 
stops increased from 14,378 to 25,676. The 
combination of the strategies also resulted 
in a 70% increase in guns recovered and a 
230% increase in the recovery of 
stolen/hijacked vehicles. 

A copy of the Illinois State Police letter follows the 
newsletter. 
 
Earth Day (4/22/2023) Shredding Event 
Sign up for an Earth Day shredding event including 
electronics recycling on the State Senator’s 
website. 
 
State Senator Sara Feighenholtz 
3233 N. Sheffield 
773-296-4141 
Website: senatorsara.com 
Email: sara@senatorsara.com 
 
 
 
 
Residential Solar Energy presentation 
The SLN membership and the Board have been 
mulling over the idea of getting some general Solar 
Energy info to the membership. So, a reputable and 
local solar energy company was invited to the  
March meeting. 
 
Wind Free Solar rep Jack Johannson addressed 
the membership. Wind Free has been in business 
since 2009 and has installed over 600 jobs. They 
are strictly a local company, installing only in Illinois 
and are experienced in dealing with ComEd. 
 
Mr., Johannson indicated that the State of Illinois is 
probably one of the easiest States to go solar in the 
U.S. Currently, there are State and Federal 
incentives to go solar, thus reducing your initial and 

http://www.quigley.house.gov/
mailto:sara@senatorsara.com
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on-going costs. The process begins with a 
“feasibility study” based on your current electric bill 
and an analysis of your house’s access to 
adequate solar rays. If the feasibility study is 
positive, an on-site visit is done to get a roof 
assessment of your house and any repair or 
upgrade requirements that might be needed.  
 
Mr. Johannson listed out some reasons to go solar: 

1) Grid resiliency when the grid has a blackout. 
2) Reduce your carbon footprint. 
3) Saves money by producing your own 

energy and 
4) Increases your property value 

 
For more detailed information their website is: 
www.windfree.us 
 
 
 
 
SLN By-law changes 
The SLN Board has worked on modernizing the By-
laws starting back during the Summer of 2021. The 
edited By-Laws were posted to the SLN website. 
SLN Treasurer Geoff Gass reviewed the major 
changes with membership being proposed 
including:  

1) To allow remote voting if a ZOOM Meeting 
is required. 

2) Allows a new member to vote immediately 
on voting issues (replacing the 60-day 
waiting period). 

3) Eliminated the position of 2nd Vice 
President. 

4) Revised the out-dated restrictions on how 
the Nominating Committee operates. 

5) Quorum reduced to 20 from 24. 
6) Removal of Officer or Director – “An Officer 

or Director may be removed for cause if a 
two-thirds majority of the Board of Directors 
approves the removal. The person subject 
to removal for cause must be given notice of 
the vote at least 30 days before the meeting 
at which the vote will occur.” 
 

The By-Law changes were opened to the floor for 
discussion. There was an objection to the Removal 
of Officer or Director provision by former SLN 
President and former Director David Duggan. Mr. 
Duggan noted that this provision would be an 
unprecedented move and an infringement on the 
members’ ultimate control over the organization. 
Mr. Duggan has noted in a posting to SLN’s 

Facebook page that “Under Robert’s Rules of 
Order” which has been the rule book by which SLN 
has run its affairs, it is the membership that can 
remove a board member, not fellow board 
members.”  Mr. Gass noted that the SLN by-laws 
state that “All matters NOT GOVERNED by these 
by-laws shall be determined by Roberts Rules of 
Order” (Article VII-Meetings, Section 4). At that 
point, Bill Haderlein, former SLN President and 
current Board Member, commented that a 
volunteer organization where Board Members  
commit many hours of their time to the SLN 
Organization and neighborhood issues needs a 
provision to remove a Board Member that is 
disruptive and disrespectful to other Board 
Members and the Board Meeting process. He 
strongly supported the adoption of the proposed 
By-Law changes. Mr. Gass then proceeded to list  
similar provisions that appear in SLN’s neighboring 
Community Associations By-laws, some with only a 
50% vote.  
A motion was made to vote. The result:  
 28 YES in favor, 2 NO against. The By-law 
changes were adopted. 
 
  
 

NEIGHBOR NEWS AND INFORMATION 
 
Kennedy Expressway Surface and Bridge 
Repairs – 2023 to 2025 
Here is a link to the construction work to take place 
on the Kennedy Expressway planned for the next 
three years. Ughh!  However, our infrastructure 
does need to maintained.  

 
 https://idot.illinois.gov/projects/Interstate-90-
Kennedy-Bridge-Study 
 
 
1500 Barry City Parking Lot  
As previously reported in the October 2022 SLN 
newsletter, the City still intends to sell this land as 
they are getting out of the parking lot business and 
to raise revenue. The SLN’s Neighborhood 
Development and Review Committee (NDRC) 
recently received a second development proposal 
that was not much different than the first proposal 
and has requested the Developer to rework their 
plans.  The NDRC intends to review proposals that 
will be comparable with the nearby zoning. This 
land comes under the Transit Oriented 
Development (TOD) area and is open to a fairly 
dense project with minimal required parking spots. 

https://idot.illinois.gov/projects/Interstate-90-Kennedy-Bridge-Study
https://idot.illinois.gov/projects/Interstate-90-Kennedy-Bridge-Study
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Waxman Candles is Closing – April 30 
After 27 years at 3044 N. Lincoln Ave., Waxman 
Candles is closing on April 30,2023. In business in 
various locations for over 50 years, Waxman 
Candles has been a retail anchor on the 3000 block 
of Lincoln Ave. Waxman has been a member and 
supporter of SLN for many years. You will be 
missed and Good Luck. 
 
 
Lakeview Roscoe Village Chamber of 
Commerce (LRVCC) 
1409 W. Addison 
Chicago, IL 60613 
Office: 773-472-7171 ext 105 
www.lakeviewroscoevillage.org 
 
Lincoln Roscoe Spring Art & Craft Fair 
May 13 (10-7) and 14 (10-5) 
On Lincoln Ave. from Roscoe to School St. 
Shop from over 70 juried Artists and Artisans 
Live Music 
Food Festival. 
 
 
COMMUNITY RELATIONS STRATEGY MEETING 
19th District CAPS Meetings: 
 
1931 (Roscoe Village/Lincoln Park- Cornelia to 
Fullerton, Western to Ashland) - Tuesday, May 23rd 
at 6:30 pm at the Gantz Boys & Girls Club at 2915 N. 
Leavitt 
 
1932 (South Lakeview/Lincoln Park- Lincoln to 
Ashland, Belmont to Fullerton) – Tuesday, April 4th 
and June 6th at 6:30 pm at New Life Church at 1110 
W. Lill 
 
1933 (South Lakeview- Racine to Lincoln, Belmont to 
Diversey) -Thursday, May 25th at 6:30pm at Ann 
Sather’s at 909 W. Belmont 
 
 
 

OTHER SLN INFORMATION  
 
Attention Advertisers – Ad Space for 2022-2023  
9 monthly newsletters. 
The newsletter is mailed or emailed to over 800 
people and posted to the SLN Facebook page 
which has 1,500 members. From $50 for a small 
business card ad to $310 for a ½ page. Support 
your volunteer not-for-profit neighborhood 
organization. Individuals are welcome to take an ad 
space announcing their support of SLN. 

Contact SLN at email = info@slneighbors.org for 
advertising for more detailed information. 
 
 
Block Captains – WANTED 
SLN is looking for volunteers to circulate flyers to 
their Block neighbors announcing the SLN Monthly 
Meeting and Agenda.  
 
The duties are as follows: A Block Captain will 
receive a PDF flyer for an upcoming membership 
meeting. The Block Captain will print off 25-50 
flyers and distribute them in mailboxes on their 
block alerting people to the upcoming meeting. 
Seems archaic? But that is how most of the new 
people find out about the SLN meetings. Block 
Captains can also email the flyer to neighbors. 
There are seven meetings per year (Sept, Oct, 
Nov, Feb, Mar, April & May). Can’t do every month. 
Just do the best you can and your assistance will 
be appreciated.  
 
To volunteer contact Bill Haderlein at the SLN 
email:  info@slneighbors.com.  
SLN on Facebook - Get on It! 
If you are on Facebook, consider joining our 
Facebook group.  The URL to access the group is 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/southlakeviewneighbors/ 
 
 
 

Neighborhood Development and Review 
Committee (NDRC) is recruiting Committee 
Members 
The NDRC is the most visible Committee of SLN. 
Working with Alderman Waguespack, the NDRC 
receives building zoning requests from the 
Alderman and reviews, suggests revisions and then 
recommends an approval or a rejection of the 
zoning change before the issue is brought to the 
SLN membership for a vote. This process has 
helped ensure that quality zoning change requests 
are being presented in our SLN neighborhood. The 
NDRC is looking to expand the Committee. The 
NDRC deals with very experienced developers, 
attorneys and architects, so some qualifications in 
dealing in those areas would be helpful. Contact 
SLN at our email address: info@slneighbors.org 
with some information about yourself if you are 
interested.  
NOTE – you must be a SLN member for at least 
one year to qualify for a Committee position. 
 
 
 

http://www.lakeviewroscoevillage.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/southlakeviewneighbors/
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Our 2022-2023 Advertisers!!! 
 
NEW- Ellen K. Miller, broker for @properties 
The Art of Pizza – two full pages 
Central Savings 
Thomas Ward Insurance Group 
Joseph Semerling Law Offices 
S&G Restaurant 
Alderman Scott Waguespack 32nd Ward 
Will's Northwoods Inn 
Chicagoland Deck Cleaning & Sealing                               
Car Care Specialists      
Breakfast House                                 
Golden Apple Grill & Breakfast House 
John Haderlein & Son Real Estate - Real Estate  
   Sales and Management 
Lakeview Computer Specialists LLC - Ed     
   Silverstein owner 
Lakeview Chamber of Commerce 

Joseph Florence - Commodity Futures Broker 
Joseph Semerling Law Offices 
Office Depot 
Waxman Candles 
Fertile – Urban Gardens 
Beasley Books 
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This advertising space is available 

Email info@slneighbors.org for more information 
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